MAXWELL PARKS AND OPEN SPACES BOARD
HELD A MEETING
TUESDAY, MARCH 15, 2022 AT 6:00 PM

AT CITY HALL, 107 MAIN STREET, MAXWELL, IOWA

1. The meeting was called to order at 6:02 p.m. by Chair, Jody Gast.

2. Roll call was answered by Jody Gast, Casady Myers, Mike Gustafson, Erin Gilbert, and Deb Steele.  Meggen Lawrence, Lauryn Myers, and Steve Gast from City Council and Sue Philpott were in attendance. 
3. Casady Myers made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Mike Gustafson seconded.  Passed 5 ayes. 
4. Casady Myers made a motion to approve the January 12, 2022, minutes.  Mike Gustafson seconded. Passed 4 ayes. Gilbert abstained.
5.  Discussion and Recommendation of City Contract with Market in the Park - Jody Gast shared changes she felt would be beneficial to the contract.  The word Lessee be Market and Lessor be City.  Steve Gast asked the board to consider if there should be a contract at all?  After conversation the Market in the Park felt it would be beneficial for their safety and the contract is for three years.  When deciding on a reasonable fee to be charged for each Sunday the Market is held, it was suggested $35.00 That is the amount the city would receive if the Church stand was rented.  Market in the Park felt that was a fair fee.  Sue Philpott asked who fixes any damaged picnic tables at the park?  Lauryn Myers assured her if any tables are damaged during Market in the Park, they personally will be fixed by the Market.  Erin Gilbert made a motion to recommend to City Council to change Lessee to Market and Lessor to City and the set fee to be $35.00 each Sunday the Market in the Park is held.  Cassady Myers seconded the motion. Passed 5 ayes.

6.  At 6:48p.m. a motion to adjourn was made by Casady Myers, seconded by Erin Gilbert.                            Passed 5 ayes.   

Attest:  _______________________, Clerk      __________________________, Chair


    Dee Gibbs                                            Jody Gast
